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Dear Messrs. Hintze and Lombardo: 

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has received the United States Department 
of Energy and Newport News Nuclear BWXT-LA (collectively, the Permittees) Notice of 
Submittal of New Mexico Hazardous Waste Act Disclosure Statements (Extension Request) dated 
August 21, 2018 and referenced by N3B-18-0191. The Extension Request was received on 
August 21, 2018. 

On March 22, 2018, NMED approved a Class 1 Permit Modification Request (PMR) for 
Newport News Nuclear BWXT-Los Alamos, LLC (N3B) to become a new co-operator of the 
Los Alamos National Laboratory's (LANL) specified hazardous waste management units 
(HWMUs) at Technical Area (TA) 54, Areas G, H, and L. 

Along with the submission of the PMR, N3B was required to submit disclosure forms in 
accordance with New Mexico Hazardous Waste Act (NMSA 1978, Section 74-4-4.7). 
N3B has notified NMED that it is nearly fully staffed and is now able to identify appropriate 
personnel that have to complete the required disclosure forms. The Permittees have stated that it 
will submit all required disclosure forms within 45 days of this Extension Request. 
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